DeWitt Area Emergency Services Authority

Minutes of Regular Meeting Held April 19, 2018
DeWitt Fire Hall – 911 W. Main Street, DeWitt

Page 1

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chair Roy Thelen with all in attendance reciting the pledge of allegiance.

Roll Call                              
Roll call revealed Chair Roy Thelen, Vice-Chair Bob Jesse, Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf, Member Chris Greenfield, Member Dave Hunsaker, and Member Don Potts.  A quorum was reported.  There were eight others present.  
Approval of Agenda            
A motion was made by Member Don Potts, seconded by Member Chris Greenfield to approve the April 19, 2018, agenda as presented.  MOTION CARRIED.  
Approval of Minutes        
A motion was made by Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf, seconded by Vice-Chair Bob Jesse to approve the March 15, 2018, board meeting minutes as presented.  MOTION CARRIED.   
Treasurer’s Report                 
General Fund

$223,135.20
Special Donations
$    2,720.00
A motion was made by Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf, seconded by Member Don Potts to accept and place on file the Treasurer’s Report.  MOTION CARRIED. 

Approval of Payment
A motion was made by Vice-Chair Bob Jesse, seconded by Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf to approve the payment of the invoices in the amount of $15,186.08, Check #’s 8135-8151 (bills), Direct Deposited Payroll (DD2516-DD2541).  MOTION CARRIED.  For additional information, see enclosed check register.   
Fire Chief’s Report           
Fire Chief Joe Spagnuolo presented the following:

a.) The new lighting on Engine 41 has been completed.
b.) Officer’s meeting was held on March 15, 2018. 
c.) The building projects are completed and DPW did a fantastic job.  Department members will begin to clean and complete inventory at the stations.  
d.) Fire Chief attended the Clinton County Fire Chiefs’ meeting on 

April 3, 2018, at Elsie Fire Department.

e.) Fire Chief was asked by the Director of 911 to sit on the 

Communications Committee for the purpose of deciding on what radio system our current radios will be upgraded to.

f.) Fire Chief attended the 911 Policy Board meeting on April 17, 

2018. Fire Chief Spagnuolo is the representative for the County 

Fire Chiefs’ Association.
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g.) The Department received an email from the State of Michigan Department of Health stating a complaint had been filed against the Department for missed calls.  Central Dispatch provided the Department with a list of missed calls from January 1, 2017, through March 31, 2018.  A Committee of Fire Chief Joe Spagnuolo, Chair Roy Thelen, Vice-Chair Bob Jesse, and Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf will meet Tuesday, April 24, 2018, at 2 p.m. at Station 1 to discuss response to the State.

Public Comments

None.
Discussion Items 

None.
Old Business                     
None. 
New Business


a.) A motion was made by Vice-Chair Bob Jesse, seconded by 





Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf to approve the 2018-2019 




DAESA Firefighter/EMS pay rate schedule as presented.  





MOTION CARRIED.
Board Member Comments
None.
Adjournment                 
A motion was made by Secretary/Treasurer Sheryl Landgraf, seconded by Member Don Potts to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 p.m.  MOTION CARRIED.

Respectfully recorded and submitted by,

Sandra June, Recording Secretary
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Enclosed – Check Register
NOTE:  These minutes are subject to approval at the May 17, 2018, board meeting.
